Minutes

 of the

St. Clair County Fire Chiefs
 And
 MABAS Division 32 Meeting
March 26, 2009
Meeting was called to order by President Saunders at 7:06pm.

President Saunders thanked New Athens for hosting the meeting. 

Motion was made and seconded to approve the January meeting minutes as distributed.  Motion passed. 

Treasurers report – the chiefs account balance is 9,388.15, the MABAS Division 32 account is 8,632.02 for a total checking account balance of $18,020.17.  Motion was made and seconded to approve the treasurer’s report.  Motion passed. 

President Saunders introduced Eric Huddelston from Breathing Air Systems.  Mr. Huddelston gave an overview of some of the products and services that Breathing Air Systems has to offer. 
Meeting was recessed at 7:18 pm for dinner. 

Meeting resumed at 7:37.

EMA – The County has formed a committee to form a CERT committee to assist during emergencies.  Abbott EMS is now providing EMS service to Scott AFB.  The schools in St. Clair County are updating their emergency response plans.  The plan now is to have drills in October involving the schools.  Dave Fellows is reviewing the plans for the schools.    

9-1-1/CENCOM – CAD system has been upgraded.  Changes are being made with staffing and responsibilities in the dispatch center.   

Simulcast Paging System – testing was recently done after modifications were done to the system.  Problems were still noted with the system after the modifications and testing were done.  The issues will be discussed at the next ETSB Board Meeting on April 14th at 9am at the ETSB Office.  
SWIC – Firefighter classes continue.  Anyone wanting to use the training grounds need to call to get the training schedules. 

OSFM – New dog should be in the area sometime in October.  

SCSESA - April 17th with be the Golf Tournament.  Any participation is appreciated.  Water Operations class will be up in April.  Command and General staff class will be held thru IFSI on April 20 thru 24 in Fairview.  This meets the requirements of the ICS 300 and 400 classes. Haz Mat validation will be April 1st and 2nd.  Madison County and St. Louis City will be covering calls while the team is gone. 
STARRS – Any department who has not obtained ID cards should do so soon.  The program is being discussed on how it will work in the future.  2009 budget was submitted.  St. Clair County can get on MARIS.  Trying to bring the e-sponder system to St. Clair County.   This would involve multiple agencies in multiple counties on a regional approach.  The command vehicle is in production.  No delivery date is set yet.   The microwave system is out for bid that will link the EOC’s together.  This is a three year project. 
Resource Manual – work continues. 

Mapping System – The committee continues to work on the project.  Lee Smith recently got a set of maps from County Data Processing for $180.00.  The information was provided on a CD. 

New Business

Mearl Justus has made an inquiry about the fire chiefs participating in a fund raiser for Backstoppers.  The fundraiser would be a softball game at Grizzly stadium.  Additional information will be forwarded to the departments when it is received.  Monroe County recently held a trivia night and made over $18,000 for Backstoppers. 
APR Cannister exchange – MABAS will be exchanging the canister masks sometime in April.  This was to be done at Scott AFB, but we have requested that the location be moved to the SWIC training center.  Several questions were asked about the exchange.  All information will be forwarded to the departments in the division as soon as dates are received.  

Brian Doyle will be setting up the vendor showcase for the July meeting.  He is currently looking for a place to host the event.  

Ameren/IP live line demo – Northwest will be hosting an electrical safety class on May 11th.  All departments in the county are invited to send a2-3 persons. 
Motion was made and seconded to adjourn.  Meeting adjourned at 8:40pm
President Saunders called the MABAS 32 meeting to order at 8:40pm.

ATV –   The ATV has been received and we are waiting to have all of the options installed that we are purchasing. 
MABAS Executive Board – Fire Rescue International will be in Chicago in 2010.  

We had a staff assistant visit in February.  We had three areas that we got a yellow flag on.  We will look at those areas but it does not seem that we will be able to change the status on those areas. 

MABAS will be purchasing 5 ventilation units.  We have put in the request that one of these units be assigned to our division. 

GPS Units – MABAS is looking at providing 2 units for every agency in MABAS. 

The three trailers owned by the chiefs will be transferred to SCS.  The light trailer will be moved to a department.  Any department interested in housing the light trailer should contact the executive board.  

Motion was made and seconded to adjourn.

Meeting adjourned at 8:58pm.

Columbia FD to host the May meeting.
